
The Winchester School, Jebel Ali 

Date: 13th October 2022 Audience: Parents and Students of 
Year 5 

Venue: FS Area, Primary 
Building 

Title: Let’s Save The Environment 
Presenters / Conductors: Students of Year 5 D 
 
Objective: To raise awareness among students to help and protect our environment 

 

Summary: Morning assembly is the first platform that is provided to young minds, boosting their confidence 
towards public speaking and imbibing a feeling of team spirit in their nascent minds. Keeping the same 
thought in mind, the students of Year 5D conducted the first assembly of the Year group on Thursday,13th 
October 2022 on the topic ‘’Let’s Save the Environment” to embrace the spirit of preserving Mother nature. 
The assembly commenced with a warm welcome of parents, teachers and students by the host students. 
Students highlighted the importance of saving the planet Earth by giving insights about being aware of our 
roles and responsibilities to make Earth a better place to live in. In order to leave a long-lasting impact on 
the minds of students, a song performance on the theme was presented by the enthusiastic presenters of 
Year 5D. 
The presence of Ms. Deepika Dayal-Teaching and Learning Coach Primary graced the occasion. She shared 
some facts about the topic and encouraged students to protect and preserve nature. 
The assembly concluded with the national anthem and we are sure that our young minds are on the right 
path to do their bit for Mother Earth. 

 

Pictures :  

         



The Winchester School, Jebel Ali 

Student’s Feedback: “The Assembly is has helped me to learn about various ways to save mother earth and I 
would take the initiative of practicing them to save our planet. The assembly was highly informative.” - 
Mikhael Emmanuel Mathew Year 5J 
 
Teacher’s Feedback: ‘’The assembly was very informative and was carried out effectively with good student 
participation. Different ways to protect the environment and its contribution towards the most sustainable 
planet were very clearly shown in the skit presented by students.”- Ms. Ekta Sahni Head of Year 5 
 

Organized by: Ms. Bhawna Mathur and students of Year 5D 
 

 


